VILLAGE OF JORDAN BOARD OF TRUSTEES September 23rd, 2024

PRESENT:

Mayor Brim Clerk Trapp
Deputy Mayor Gustafson Trustee Stapleton
Officer Healy

ABSENT

Deputy Mayor Gustafson

Trustee Simko led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:02 pm.

Motion to approve the minutes of September 9th, 2024, by Trustee Bates, seconded Trustee Stapleton, all voting in favor, motion carried.

AUDIENCE

Jessica Heath (Resident), Renee Ward (Resident)

REGULAR MEETING

Clerk Trapp gave report of Abstract #8 for a total of \$58,025.64 Trustee Stapleton motioned to approve Abstract #8 in the amount of \$58,025.64 and seconded Trustee Bates. All present voting in favor, motion carried.

Jessica Heath – Resident 44 Clinton St.- expressed concern regarding the grade change that has been created between 44 and 48 Clinton Street by the owners of 48 Clinton St. Mrs. Health's concern is that in the future the grade change may cause a flooding issue.

Mrs. Heath also inquired as to why 48 Clinton St. was not zoned as Highway Commercial requiring a fence due to the business has changed from 3D printing to a Motor Vehicle Service on May 7th, 2023. Therefore, Mrs. Heath would like to request and appeal for a fence or site barrier, referencing articles 7.3 and 7.4. In addition to requesting an appeal, Mrs. Heath is also requesting a business application review for 3D Graphics particularly the hours of operation and specifically if the business name is listed as 3D Graphics or 3D Performance as listed on the companies Facebook page. In the meantime, Mrs. Heath is asking our Codes Officer if they could install a snow fence between the properties due to past trespassing issues.

Mrs. Heath also asked the Board for an ETA for the drainage situation between 44 & 48 Clinton St. The Board does not have an ETA at this time.

REPORTS

Buildings & Grounds

Trustee Simko reported that the new Village Signs were ordered on August 23rd, 2024, and should be ready and coming back to us around September 27th to October 4th, 2024. Fastsigns (makers of signage) suggested we replace the existing post with Douglas Fir 4x4 posts (8 posts total \$98.88).

Office of the Historian Elaine Peters: Trustee Simko announced that the Historian job description was reviewed and an outline of the process for submitting reports has been shared. Also, the Boards of Elbridge and Jordan along with their liaisons and the Historians have collectively agreed to move forward with further talks regarding the consolidation.

Trustee Simko has placed wooden stakes along the Canal Path where the new solar lights will be placed for a visual assessment. Some adjustments were made but are now laid out properly.

Trustee Simko stated that there were a lot of accolades at this year's Fall Festival in regard to the gardens, events, communication, how busy we are, the lights on the trail, fixing the pavilion, dog park (mixed reviews). Several Historians stopped in with ideas for Elaine Peters (Historian) as well.

Water & Sewer

Trustee Stapleton announced that the Joint Water Project meetings will be held on Tuesdays once a month at the Town of Elbridge.

Public Safety

Officer Healy reported that this year's Fall Festival went well. The only issue were a few kids caught on video sliding down the tents around 1 am.

Streets & Drainage

Nothing to report at this meeting.

General

Mayor Brim announced that there will not be a meeting on October 14th, 2024 due to Columbus Day Holiday, the Office will be closed.

Unfinished Business

Nothing at this time.

New Business

Nothing at this time.

A motion to pay the bills and file the correspondence was made by Trustee Simko seconded by Trustee Bates. All present voting in favor, motion carried.

Motion offered by Trustee Stapleton and seconded by Trustee Simko to adjourn the meeting. All present voting in favor. Motion carried at 7:43 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Tina A. Trapp

Clerk/Treasurer